
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 14th day of March, 2022
  Present                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
                                             Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman 
                                                    Scott M. Manley, Councilman 

                                                    Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman 
Also Present 
           Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



           Lisa M. Vance Ayers, Town Clerk



                        Dawnmarie Busweiler, Deputy Town Clerk 
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
· Add On #15 Central Hudson Resolution 

5.  POLICE DEPARTMENT: 

     A. Oath of Office 

        i. Officer Joseph Crea

           Town Justice Jude Martini administered the Oath of Office to Officer Joseph Crea 

       ii. Officer Jennifer Cosme

           Town Justice Jude Martini administered the Oath of Office to Officer Jennifer Cosme

    B. Resolution to Stop DWI Intermunicipal Agreement 

         Police Chief Donald Campbell is seeking approval of an inter-municipal agreement 

         between the Town of Newburgh and Orange County for Stop DWI Program beginning 

         March 12, 2022 and ending January 1, 2023        

        MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the inter-municipal agreement 

        between the Town of Newburgh and Orange County for Stop DWI Program beginning 

        March 12, 2022 and ending January 1, 2023. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
        Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. PUBLIC HEARING: Rezone Property at Union Avenue and Union Avenue Extension (NYS 

    Route 300) from R-3 to the adjacent B Zoning District 
    Town Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Lisa Vance Ayers if all of the proper  

    postings and publications were completed. Town Clerk Vance Ayers said notice of this 
    meeting had been posted on the Town website since February 23, 2022 and also in Town Hall    

    on February 23, 2022. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on March 3, 2022

    This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
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Opening Public Hearing 
   MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing at 7:05pm
   Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo
   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
   Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
   Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  Marissa Logan from the Law Firm of Jacobowitz and Gubits LLP Counselors at Law, attorney for 

  JM and DM Holdings, LLC presented to the Town Board a petition from JM and DM Holdings, 

  LLC owner of Town of Newburgh Tax Map Parcel 62-1-8 for Amendment of the Zoning Map to   

  Rezone this property from R-3 (Residential) to B (Business). 
 Attorney for the town Mark Taylor further explained that this parcel is surrounded by 

 Parcels zoned business, which are comprised of both residential, business and mixed-use. 
 If rezoned the petitioners proposes that the property be developed in a manner that would 

 Permit a professional (medical) office and accessory apartment to be located on the property, 

 this would be subject to site plan review.  
 Public Comments 
Kathleen Livacori 1464 Route 300 expressed her concern with the traffic as she feels     
it’s already an issue in that intersection. Ms. Livacori also said that she understands what the current owner is proposing, her concern is if this zoning change is approved, in the future should the property be sold, this change would allow a whole list of other approved businesses to open there. 
Marissa Logan attorney for petitioner responded saying they understand the concerns 
and that this is a preliminary meeting and all issue would be ironed out with the Planning Board. 

Judith Lobig 1285 Union Avenue asked if there is anyway this can be done keeping this parcel zoned as R-3 without changing the zoning to Business, as she also expresses concerns with what type of business could open up in the future should this parcel be sold. Mrs. Lobig feels that because all the surrounding parcels are residential homes this parcel should not be zoned Business. Lastly Mrs. Lobig also expressed her concerns with traffic and people making the illegal turn at that intersection. 
Lynn Warren 1450 Route 300 said he understand that there are traffic concerns. Mr. Warren noted that the current owner, who he does not know is doing a nice job on the property and that he himself is trying to clean up the property across the street. Mr. Warren further expressed his approval for the zoning change. 
Sandra Kissam 1261 Union Ave. Thanked Town Clerk Vance Ayers and her office for their prompt and professional response to her inquiries regarding this public hearing. 

Mrs. Kissam than went on to question why The Town Attorney Mark Taylor was also the lawyer for the petitioner. 

Town Attorney Mark Taylor responded to her statement by clarifying that he is not a partner at the petitioners law firm Jacobowitz and Gubits LLP, and that he works for the law firm of Rider Weiner & Frankel who does work for the town. 
Sandra Kissam 1261 Union Ave expressed that she too has the same concerns as the other residents regarding traffic and the what the future will bring with the sale of this parcel. Mrs. Kissam asked why does this new owner need a zoning change when the past owner had a medical chiropractic office already established? 
Supervisor Gil Piaquadio responded by explaining that the past owner was operating his Chiropractic office under a Home Occupation Permit which allows the owner to operate a 
Medical office without changing the zoning. 
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Sandra Kissam asked for a further understanding of the Home Occupation Permit

Attorney for the town Mark Taylor responded by explaining a Home Occupation Permit is a special permit approved by the Zoning Board of Appeals that has very specific qualifications. One being that the owner must reside on the property, second there is a limitation on how many employees can work at the office, the owner can have 1 (one) employee and themselves. 

Sandra Kissam went onto say that she does not believe this new medical office will be used in the same capacity as the other office, she feels there will be much more activity on the property. Mrs. Kissam also expressed her concern as to what the future will bring for this property. 
It is her understanding after reviewing the code book that a business such as a restaurant could 

Open up on that property. 

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor responded by telling her that the lot size and the square footage of the building would never be approved for a restaurant, the town has requirements that would need to be met in order to be approved. 
Sandra Kissam said she inquired about the sale of the property and that there is no history of this transactions occurring. 

Marissa Logan attorney for petitioner explained that there is usually a lag time in the information being updated on the County website but assured Mrs. Kissam that the sale had taken place. A copy of the deed is one of the requirements when applying for a zoning change. 
Sandra Kissam asked that since this public information about the sale of the property and the owners names are not available at this time, that the Public Hearing be rescheduled until that information is available. Mrs. Kissam went on to ask specific questions about the property. 

· How many parking spaces?

· Will there be any road changes?
· Will there be a request for a traffic light at that intersection?
Sue Hardy 1479 Route 300 said that she too has the same concerns as the other residents but more specifically wanted to know why the current owner did not apply for this Home Occupation permit? Mrs. Hardy also questioned why the paperwork states that there are business surrounding this property when it is all residential with the exception of one business. 
She wants to know why one person can petition and effect the entire neighborhood. 

Mrs. Hardy also questioned how this project is in line with the town’s Comprehensive Plan as stated in the paperwork she received. Mrs. Hardy wanted to know why the owner of this parcel is not staying in his current office that is down the street in a business zone and she noted there is a lot of retail space he can move to. Mrs. Hardy noted that the paperwork mentions an accessory apartment, she does not believe this will be used by the current owner. As mentioned by others she is also concerned what might open in the future should the property be sold, she feels the list of approved businesses leaves room for interpretation, questioning one option that is listed as a membership club. Noting this type of business would not need further approval from the Planning Board. 
Marissa Logan attorney for petitioner noted that as Attorney for the town Mark Taylor already explained the Home Occupation Permit has very specific requirements that will not work for her client, such as the number of employees he can have. Mrs. Logan again explained that any issued would be ironed out with the Planning Board. 
Dr. Joseph Accettura petitioner and owner of Parcel 62-1-8 addressed the audience and explained that he looking to downsize and slowing down, getting closer to retirement and the cost of his rent is exorbitant. Dr. Accettura said he does plan on living in the apartment with his wife. The reasoning behind the zoning change request is because he cannot operate his business with only one employee. 
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Mrs. McCardle 1464 Route 300 questioned why there is so much work being done on the property as if this has already been approved and that concerns her. Another concern for her is 
the future use of this property. Mrs. McCardle asked for clarification, earlier it was stated that any future businesses would need Zoning approval. She is questioning why the paperwork shows a list of approved businesses are listed that would not need Zoning approval. 
Attorney for the town Mark Taylor explained that most projects would need site plan approval and would go in front of the Zoning Board. 
Sue Hardy asked why is not ok to have a business such as a Funeral Home in a R-3 zone but if the zoning gets changed a funeral home could open without going in front of the Zoning board and that would create a lot of traffic. 
Sandra Kissam is questioning why so much work is being done and feels that this property once rezoned, the building can be torn down and something bigger built allowing the owner to flip the property. Mrs. Kissam also questioned how this will affect the sewer line going down Route 300. 
Supervisor Gil Piaquadio clarified that there is not a sewer line going down along Route 300 

Supervisor Gil Piaquadio asked Dr. Accettura to come up again and explain in a little more detail about what he plans to do with this property. 
Dr. Accettura again explained he is Sixty- Four years old and looking to slow down, his lease is up soon and wants to continue his business. When he saw the chiropractic office for sale, he thought it might be something that would suit his needs. Once he purchased the property there was a lot of work that needed to be done. The roof was replaced and solar panels installed, the chimney was repaired, he had Central Hudson come out and run all the wiring underground, he also installed natural gas. All the necessary permits for the work have been obtained.
Dr. Accettura said he will see two patients an hour and will be open four days a week. 

The reason he chose this location is because his current office is just down the road and said it will be a smooth transition bringing his patients to this new location. 

Sandra Kissam question Dr. Accettura as to why he set up an LLC, she feels that LLC are set up so that if there is an issue you don’t know who to go after. Dr. Accettura explained that the LLC was set up by himself and his wife his for liability reasons. 

Supervisor Gil Piaquadio asked if any Board members had anything to say. 
Mrs. Greeen? Not at this time

Mr. Ruggiero? Good Luck Joe

Mr. LoBiondo? No 

Mr. Manley? No 

 Closing Public Hearing 
   MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to close the public hearing at 7:49 pm

   Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero

   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
   Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
   Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7. ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT:

    A.  Approval of Audit
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             MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of  

           $680,956.77 Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      B. Review Status Report and Budget Status Report for February 2022
    MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Status Report and Budget Status 
    Report for February 2022 Motion seconded by Councilman Manley
          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS: 
     A. Police Department
          Police Chief Donald B. Campbell reported there was a suspicious package call at the Mid 

          Valley mall parking lot. Officers evacuated some of the businesses there and the 

          explosives K9 was called but did not detect the presence of any explosives. The package 

          was deemed safe and at this time does not appear to have been deliberately placed to 

          cause a panic. 
          The Police Chief thanked the Town Board and especially Supervisor Gil Piaquadio for the 
          support following the untimely death of Detective DJ Romano. The Chief said the support 

          shown was beyond classy and felt not only by himself but every member of the Police 

          Department and the Romano Family.  The Chief went on to thank all department heads 

          for all the effort they put forth in preparing for the wake and funeral. Lastly the Chief    

          noted that the support that came in from Town employees and the community makes 
          him proud to not only work for the town of Newburgh, but to be a resident and be a part 

          of this community. 
        The following year to date statistics were reported

· Calls for Service: 4400

· Case Reports: 600

· Arrests: 160

· Tickets Issued: 200

· Accident Reports taken: 270 

B. Fleet Department
    Highway Superintendent Mark A. Hall Jr. reported that the Fleet department has 

    Pick Up #2 back on the road. Police vehicle #310 had a new motor installed all replaced 

    under the warranty. The recreation mule got a new rack, Tires, and breaks. 

    The 3-wheeler and 4-wheeler both were serviced.  
C. Highway Department 
     Highway Superintendent Mark A. Hall Jr. reported that the highway department has started 

     working on the road work list. So far this year there have been fourteen weather events,

     approximately twenty- nine inches of snow and two inches of ice. Lawn damage has started 

     along with patching roads. 
D. Recreation Department 
     Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti reported that the winter basketball and 

     soccer programs are winding down. Spring sports signups have begun and are filling up fast. 

     Preparations for the Memorial Day Parade and Community Day have started.
     The Desmond programs are doing well, more programs are coming for the summer sessions 

     Summer camp signups begin March 19, 2022 residents can log onto Rec Desk and 

     nonresidents can sign up starting March 22, 2022.  
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9. ANIMAL CONTROL: T94 Withdrawal 
    A. The Animal Rights Alliance (TARA) 

         Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 

         account to pay for veterinarian services from The Animal Rights Alliance (TARA)
         for a total of $350.00, of which all were for feline services. 
         MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay for 
        veterinarian services from the Animal Rights Alliance (TARA) for $350.00 Motion 
        seconded by Councilman Manley VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 
         Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor 
         Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
    B. Newburgh Veterinary Hospital 
          Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 

          account to pay for veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital 

          for a total of $471.25, of which $16.25 were for feline services and $455.00

          were for canine services. 
         MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay 
        for veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for a total of $471.25 
        of which $16.25 were for feline services and $455.00 were for canine services. 
        Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo 

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
         Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
         Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. RECREATION DEPARTMENT:
      A. 2022 Recreation Charter Bus Trips
          Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to award the 2022 

          Recreation Charter Bus Trips bid to Leprechaun Lines as they were the only vendor that 

          submitted pricing. 
           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the award to bid for the 2022 

         Recreation Charter Bus Trips to Leprechaun Lines. Motion seconded by Councilman 

         Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   
         Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
         Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
   B. Sealed School Bus Bids Request 
       Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to re-bid the 2022 

       School Bus bids. The first bid request yielded only one vendor and it covered only charter 

       bus trips.  
         MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request to re-bid the 2022 School 

       Bus bid. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
       Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
  C. Part Time Clerk Position
      Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to start the process 

      to hire a Part Time Clerk to work at the Dial-A-Bus desk replacing Patricia Van Duser who 
      resigned as of March 4, 2022. 
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve to start the process to hire a Part Time 
      Clerk to work at the Dial-A-Bus desk. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley VOTE:  
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 Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; 
      Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 
      abstain; 0 absent.
  D. 2022 T-Shirt Bid Approval 
       Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to award the 2022 T-Shirt 

        Bid to Fusion Graphix at the price of $4.54 (majority).   
       MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approval Fusion Graphix at the price of $4.54 as 

       the 2022 T-Shirt vendor. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman 
      Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – 
      yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  E. Hire Temporary Employee 

      Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to hire a 

       temporary employee until the position of Part Time Clerk for the Dial-A-Bus desk 

       has been filled.

        MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve hiring a temporary employee until 

       the position of Part Time Clerk for the Dial-A-Bus desk has been filled  

       Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
        Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Hiring of Two MEO 1A Employees
       Highway Superintendent is seeking approval to start the process to hire two Full time 

       MEO 1A employees to replace two MEO’s who have left.

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve to start the process to hire two

       Full time MEO 1A employees to replace two MEO 1A Employees that have left. 
       Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
       Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12. TOWN CLERK:
       A. Deputy FOIL Officer Appointment
            Town Clerk Lisa M. Vance Ayers is seeking approval to appoint Dawnmarie Busweiler as 

            Deputy FOIL officer effective March 28, 2022. The position is opening due to due the 

            resignation of deputy FOIL Officer Tiffany M. Ray. 

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the appointment of DawnMarie 

            Busweiler as Deputy FOIL Officer as effective March 28, 2022 Motion seconded by 
           Councilman Manley Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – 
           yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       B. Change of Authorized Signers on the Orange Bank and Trust
            Town Clerk Lisa M. Vance Ayers is seeking approval to remove past Town Clerk 

            Joseph P. Pedi from the Town Clerk’s bank account that is opened at Orange Bank and 

            Trust Co. and add First Deputy Dawnmarie Busweiler as the second signer on the account
            Effective immediately. 

           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve removing past Town Clerk 

           Joseph P. Pedi from the Town Clerk’s bank account that is opened at Orange Bank and 

           Trust Co. and adding First Deputy Dawnmarie Busweiler as the second signer on the 
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           account, effective immediately. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene
           Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
           Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 

           yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13. ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT: 
       A. Award Meadow Hill Relief Sewer Force Main Cleaning & CCTV Inspection BID
            Patrick Hines Rep Engineer for the town is seeking approval to award the Meadow Hill 
           Relief Sewer Force Main Cleaning Bid to National Water main Cleaning Company. 

           Three companies submitted bids and they were the lowest bidder at $37,400.00
           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to award the Meadow Hill Relief Sewer Force 
           Main Cleaning Bid to National Water main Cleaning Company, the lowest bidder at 
            $37,400.00 the Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman 
             Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman 
             LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 
             0 absent                                                                 
B. Award Drainage District Contract 
     Patrick Hines Rep Engineer for the town is seeking approval to extend the contract with 

    MTTS Property Maintenance for the 2022 Seasonal Grounds Maintenance for Stormwater  

    Management Facilities. There are nine (9) Drainage Districts for Stormwater Management 
    within existing residential subdivisions. The unit cost per district will be $19,750.00 
    MOTION made by Councilman Manley to extend the contract with MTTS Property   

    Maintenance for the 2022 Seasonal Grounds Maintenance for Stormwater Management 

    Facilities. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – 
    yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
    Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14. CODE COMPLIANCE:
       A. Part Time Clerk 

            Gerald Canfield Code Compliance Supervisor is seeking approval to start the process of 

            hiring a part time clerk for a vacancy that has been created with the resignation of 
            Rhonda Goodrich. 

            MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve to start the process to hire a part time 

     clerk. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – 

     yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 

     Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Agreement for Professional Services- Henningson, Durham & Richardson Architecture 

    and Engineering, P.C.  
    Gil Piaquadio Town Supervisor is looking for approval to extend the agreement of 

    professional Services from Henningson, Durham & Richardson Architecture and 

    Engineering P.C. for 2022. 
          MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the extension of the agreement for 

    Engineering Services with Henningson, Durham & Richardson Architecture and 
    Engineering, P.C. For year 2022. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  
    Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; 
    Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0     

    abstain; 0 absent
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15. CENTRAL HUDSON RESOLUTION:
       Gil Piaquadio Town Supervisor is seeking approval of a Resolution to Central Hudson 

       Gas and Electric Corporation opposing the price increase coupled with approved delivery 

       rates.  
       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve Resolution opposing Gas and Electric 
      Supply Price Increase by Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corp. Motion seconded by 
      Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
16. ANNOUCEMENTS: No Announcements
17. PUBLIC COMMENTS: No Public Comments

18. ADJOURNMENT:  8:18pm 
  MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the meeting at 8:18pm 

  Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
  Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 

  Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      Meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Lisa M. Vance Ayers 
Town Clerk
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